
Minutes of the Amherstburg Municipal Council' s budget meeting held February 5, 2007

at 7: 00 p.m.

PRESENT Mayor Wayne Hurst

Deputy Mayor Robert Bailey
Councillor Rick Fryer
Councillor Robert Pillon

Councillor Paul Renaud

Councillor John Sutton

Councillor Rosa White

ALSO PRESENT Frank Pizzuto, Chief Administrative Officer

David Mailloux, Clerk

Paul Beneteau, Treasurer

Pam Malott, Dep. Treasurerffax Collector

Carol Bendo, H.R. SpecialistlDep. Clerk

Lou Zarlenga, Public Works Manager

George Balango, Manager of Development Services

Stephen Brown, Chief Building Official

Lory Bratt, Planning Coordinator

Rick Murray, Fire Chief

Dave Carpenter, Information Technologies
Ron Dzombak, Manager of Recreational Services

Press: Windsor Star, Amherstburg Echo, River Town

Times

Approximately 12 residents were in attendance

Mayor Hurst opened the meeting and welcomed all present. He stated that this meeting is

being held to present the operational and capital budgets for 2007. There will be an

opportunity for questions and comments.

Mayor Hurst then turned the meeting over to Treasurer Paul Beneteau to make the

presentation ( see attached).

Following the presentation Mayor Hurst opened the meeting to questions from the

residents.

1. Marc Beneteau - 314 Lakewood Drive - requested that Point Boulevard be coated

with tar and chips.
2. Gord Freeman posed the following questions and comments:

Clarification on the Heritage & Urban Design Study;
He also suggested that POA Revenues be credited to Police Department.

Treasurer is preparing a report for Council;

Questioned if Council debated Grant Requests. Is the money being given seed

money or grant money? The response was that grants were not seed money.

Grants in kind - has Public Works and Police Time been valued for Special
Events and Festivals.

Thanked Council for approving lights on County Road 20.

Fire Department Area Rating - response was that the Master Fire Plan being

done is addressing that issue.

Garbage rates should be charged on a per WH basis. Council will be

considering a report on Feb. 26, 2007.

3. Serina Kohl on behalf of Ann Kohl requested that repairs be completed on the

Third Concession Road.

4. Joe Varicelli requested that Council consider plowing the road between North and

South sections of Kingsbridge. Response was that it was not actually a road yet-

hopefully the developer will be in a position in the near future to complete the

road and turn it over to the Town.

5. Ed Allen requested that the 9th Concession be coated with tar and chips.
















































































